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August 27 2019 meeting 
 

Linden Town Board Regular Meeting Minutes August 27 2019 @ Town Hall meeting room 
 
Roll Call: Town Board Members Wade Bennett, Paul Buckles and Clerk/Treasurer Janet Heide present; 
Town Board Member Andrew Traylor absent 
 
Town of Linden Board meeting called to order by Town Board President Wade Bennett at 7:15pm 
 
Township Board Member Gary Blankenship requested Town contribute to Christmas Lights expense. 
Board members agreed to pay $5,500.00 and thanked Township for their efforts  
 
Township Board Member Gary Blankenship asked Town Board to update Town information sign. Town 
resident Jessica Burget requested Township to help with financing upgrade and will submit grant 
applications. Board discussed options and agreed to table to next meeting 
 
Township Board Member Gary Blankenship update Linden Night Out September 22 with hours set 2pm-
4pm, Dennis Charleston will coordinate the car cruise event, also volunteers are needed 
 
Town Resident Greg Fuller stated golf carts are running on town streets and inquired if golf carts are 
allowed. Board discussed and tabled to collect more information and discuss with Town Marshal Brian 
Riehle 
 
Town Board President Wade Bennett read aloud August monthly police report and reported police 
department facebook page is available 
 
Town Resident Jessica Burget asked if any further discussion on hiring a code enforcement officer. Town 
Board President Wade Bennett updated no additional action has been taken 
 
Water Superintendent Earl Heide reported wells 3, 4 and 5 maintenance is in progress  
 
Town Board Member Paul Buckles requested update on water issue at corner of Meridian Street and 
Walnut Street.  Water Superintendent Earl Heide reported tile has collapsed and scheduled to be 
repaired 
 
Town Board Member Paul Buckles requested update on street light out. Street Superintendent Earl 
Heide has reported to Tipmont REMC 
 
Town resident Casey Crabtree requested tree limb hanging in tree located at Harvey Street and Water 
Street should be removed. 
 
Utility Clerk Donna Cooper asked to call D&D to coordinate dropping dumpsters for Saturday September 
14. Board members agreed 
 
Town Board Member Paul Buckles reviewed process of high grass ordinance violations 
 
Town Board President Wade Bennett presented invoice from Madison Township for town portion of 
building upgrade.  Board members signed invoice and agreed to process for payment 
 
Township Trustee Greg Fuller reported internet has been upgraded. 
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Town Board President Wade Bennett read aloud letter from Risk Management insurance informing 
town of no issues found 
 
Clerk/Treasurer Janet Heide informed Board members Allshred shredding company will implement a 
0.50 invoice increase  
 
Town Board President Wade Bennett read aloud letter from Montgomery County Clerk Karen Douglas 
informing town of no election needed November 2019 
 
Clerk/Treasurer Janet Heide submitted voucher register for Board approval. Board reviewed.  Town 
Board Member Paul Buckles made a motion to accept voucher register. Town Board Member President 
Wade Bennett 2nd motion; Town Board President Wade Bennett called for a vote, motion carries 
 
Clerk/Treasurer Janet Heide presented prior regular monthly meeting minutes for Board approval. Town 
Board Member Paul Buckles made a motion to accept minutes, Town Board Member President Wade 
Bennett 2nd motion; Town Board President Wade Bennett called for a vote, motion carries 
 
Town Board Member Paul Buckles made motion to adjourn, Town Board President Wade Bennett 2nd 
motion, Town Board President Wade Bennet adjourned meeting 8:20pm 
 

Linden Town Board Members action: 
 
Board Member Name    Yea                     Nay 
 
Wade Bennett 
 

 
Paul Buckles 
 

 
 
Andrew Traylor   

 
 
Attested by: 
Janet Heide, Clerk-Treasurer 
Transcribed August 31, 2019 

 


